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March 27, 2021
Office of Governor

Tim Walz & Lt. Governor Peggy Flanagan

130 State Capitol 75

Rev Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.

St. Paul, MN 55155

Dear Governor Waltz:

I am the Executive Director of MindFreedom International, a human rights organization with over a dozen affiliates throughout the world. We are the only mental health organization with consultative status with the United Nations. 

Recently, it came to our attention that a resident of your state named Charles Helmer, aged 22, is being subjected to harmful psychiatric interventions against his wishes and those of his family. Specifically, he is court-ordered to receive a controversial ‘treatment’ euphemistically known as electro-convulsive therapy or ECT for short. More information about the risks of ECT can be found HERE. Charles has not committed a crime and is not considered to be a danger to himself or others, yet he is court-ordered by the state of Minnesota to receive this barbaric treatment once a week at the taxpayer’s expense.

In the field of Mental Health when I was pursuing my doctorate, Minnesota was considered to be a beacon for other states to follow.  I have been surprised and appalled by how your state is currently treating people who are experiencing severe emotional problems.  The barbaric damaging practice of electroshock has been increasing in its use despite the objections of those receiving this controversial treatment.  

Are you aware that Electroshock has been proven to negatively affect short and-long-term memory and contributes to cognitive decline?  There are large numbers of people who complain of permanent or long-lasting damage from ECT.  But perhaps most egregious is forcing someone to undergo this barbaric treatment without their consent.  What is the purpose of informed consent if the person’s objection is ignored?

If you are not familiar with what I wrote above, I encourage you to exercise due diligence; first and foremost, to listen to the people who are complaining about shock treatment, second to look at the research that weighs the cost/benefit to the person for such treatment, and third, to honor and respect the individual’s choice.  The removal of one’s personal agency does not propel one onto the road to recovery.  

We at MindFreedom International and our allies implore you to intervene in preventing further shock for Charles but to also consider banning ECT from further practice in Minnesota. 

Your response would be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,
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Ronald Bassman, PhD

Executive Director MindFreedom International

www.MindFreedom.org
Win Human Rights in Mental Health


